
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Due to the tragic accident recently at Banksia Road Public School I am mindful of our staff car 

park and the safety of our students. Some parents are using the car park to drop off and pick up 

children before, during and after school. Please DO NOT use the staff car park under any 

circumstances unless given permission for one off use in an emergency. I have also passed this 

information on to the Preschool. Students who catch the bus to and from school must walk 

through the carpark making the risk of accidental injury much higher. I would also like to remind 

parents and carers that children are great imitators and will follow their footsteps when crossing 

the road. Please use the designated crossing to cross safely and reinforce this behaviour with all 

children of our school.  

Through the self-evaluation process, we have been evaluating what we do well and what we need 

to work on next as we plan our directions for the next three years. We value your input and would 

like to know what you want Falls Creek Public School to look like in 2020. Parents and community 

members are invited to an open discussion on Thursday 30th November at 5:15pm. Please join us 

to let us know what’s important to you and help shape the future of our beautiful school.  

Our wonderful students have surpassed 10 000 Dojo points for the year and we are rewarding 

them with a Fun Colour Run next Tuesday 28 November. The obstacle course will run from 9:30 

to 11:00am. Please join us for this celebration and stay for a picnic recess/lunch in our 

playground.  

Next week’s assembly will be the final one for 2017. Please check if your student has enough 

awards to gain their bronze, silver or gold certificate. They need 15 awards for each certificate. 

Awards include Awesome/Dojo slips, merit awards, principal awards and dojo certificates (it does 

not include birthday or lost tooth certificates). Anything that is dated 2017 counts.  

Our 2017 Presentation Assembly will be held Wednesday 13 December. This year, the assembly 

will start at 12:45 following an early lunch at 12pm. Student reports will be handed out at the end 
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of this assembly. We apologise if holding the assembly during the day is inconvenient for some 

parents, however, it was necessary to accommodate staff family commitments. As a working 

parent, I do understand how difficult it can be to arrange time off and I know it is upsetting to not 

be able to make it (I miss all of my children’s assemblies and fun school events). We hope that 

we have given you enough notice to be able to make suitable arrangements in order to attend. 

We will of course take many photos and share them with those that are unable to attend. 

As we are nearing the end of term, we are busily preparing for the new school year. Please assist 

us to prepare by letting us know if you know of people who are moving to the area or if you intend 

leaving Falls Creek in 2018. We have more Kindergarten students enrolled to start school than 

the number of Year 6 students leaving, but it will not be quite enough to form three classes. It has 

been lovely to see next year’s Kindy students feeling excited about coming to big school with 

some even wearing their school uniform. Thank you, Ms Cullen for coordinating the transition 

visits.  

I have been advised that Mrs Brown will not be returning to Falls Creek Public School in 2018 as 

she is retiring. We thank her for her hard work and commitment to students of Falls Creek Public 

School over the years and wish her the very best in her retirement. We know she will be kept 

busy by grandchildren. If you would like to offer your thanks or a message of farewell, please 

drop a message or card to the office before the end of the year and we will ensure that she 

receives them. I am waiting on advice on how her position will be filled.  

“Start where you are, use what you have, do what you can” ~ Arthur Ashe 

 

 

 SPORT NEWS  

Dragon Tag is on tomorrow, Thursday 23 November. Thank you to the parents who will be 

helping with transport your help is greatly appreciated.  

Yours in sport  

Dion Lalor  

 

 

 

 



ENVIRONMENTAL NEWS 

Students from K-6 enjoyed the educational free performance at our school yesterday of The King 

and Queen of Green Say NO to Plastic provided by the Shoalhaven City Council Waste 

Management.  

 

 

 

1/2 have been busily creating artworks using natural 

plants and fibres. 

Susan Porteous             

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 



 



CANTEEN ROSTER 
Canteen Roster 

Wednesday 29 November                                                                                                                                        Friday 1 December 

 Canteen - Tara Malone & Micha James                                                                   Canteen - Tamie Harvie & Sue Lightowlers            

                                                                                                                                                                                       

Wednesday 6 December                                          Friday 8 December 

 Canteen - Micha James & Sue Lightowlers                       Tamie Harvie & TBC                                   

                                                                                                                                             

 

 

 

CENTRAL SHOALHAVEN MOBILE PRESCHOOL 

If you know of any 3 - 5 year olds wanting to attend this great little preschool, enrolments are now 

open for next year. Contact numbers are below or contact the school office for information. 



 

THAT’S A WRAP! 

Hello parents 

  

Thank you for a wonderful Celebration Day on the 2/11/17. Falls Creek Public School were part of 

a national event where over 650,000 people sang ‘Shine Together’ with 3000 schools around 

Australia. It was a record for Music Count Us In organisation to have so many schools involved 

this year. Thank you for being involved in whatever way you were and helping to make the  

celebration song a success for 2017! 

  

If you want to relive the event you can go to the Facebook page at  Watch Celebration Day Live 

Stream and see clippings from events around the country both large and small. Thank you to all 

who joined us on the day and we hope you will be back again in 2018. 

Donna Bowell 

 
 

 

SAVE THE DATE - 1 NOVEMBER 2018 

Music: Count Us In Celebration Day will return on Thursday 1 November 2018. Put the date in 

your diaries, now, and start planning for the big day! 

 

 

                  REMINDER!!                    

Please make sure you have returned all your library books 

as we are doing a stocktake. 

https://mca.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c1f6cd5eedcfc179f2fbf0c0a&id=7e653861bf&e=8c70685d89
https://mca.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c1f6cd5eedcfc179f2fbf0c0a&id=7e653861bf&e=8c70685d89


 
 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday to the following students who  
celebrate their birthday in November 

 
16 November - Thomas Russell 
17 November - Abigail Findlay  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Assembly  

15 November 


